URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
7th January, 2008

Meeting commenced:
12.15 p.m.
"
ended:
  1.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Councillors Keith Mann and Norbert Potter
Bob Osborne - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning

Chris Findley
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Nigel Dickens
}

Pauline Lewis
}

Gary Rearden
}

Rob Pickering
}

Bruce Jassi - Strategic Director Environment

Bill Taylor

} Urban Vision 

Dave Spencer
}

Ken Harland

}

Steven Lee

}

Dave Jolley

}

Mike Collier

}

Paul Mallinder
}


Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

153.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Graham Cowley.
154.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum, held on 24th September, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

155.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 144 - Greater Manchester Geological Unit

Dave Spencer enquired whether there was a commitment to continue the use of the consultancy service provided by the Greater Manchester Geological Unit (GMGU).  Pauline Lewis replied that the GMGU provided services to all local authorities in Greater Manchester, and there was no intention to cease this arrangement.  Councillor Derek Antrobus commented that the performance of the GMGU had significantly improved, and it was hoped that the excellent working arrangements that existed, could continue.  

(b)
Minute 147

Bob Osborne enquired when this information would be prepared in relation to street lighting, so this could be built into the Capital Programme 2008/09.  Steven Lee replied that the compilation of the necessary information was nearly complete, and would be provided at the earliest opportunity.

(c)
Minute 152 - Outstanding Items

Rob Pickering reported that the following two items, which were originally intended to be placed on the agenda for the meeting, were unfortunately not available, and instead would be submitted to the next meeting:-

· Review of Urban Vision Partnership Governance Framework
· Client Side Audit

156.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

Councillor Derek Antrobus enquired as to whether the Gershon efficiency savings were being double counted. Bill Taylor replied that achieving such savings was only applicable to the first three years of the contract between Urban Vision and the City Council. As 2008/09 represented the fourth year of the partnership, they were no longer applicable.

Bob Osborne referred to a recent review of Council structures, undertaken by KPMG.  He said the review was currently being taken through the City Council’s reporting mechanism, and many significant issues had been drawn out, which would be submitted to the Forum in due course.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

157.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

Dave Spencer provided an update in relation to the current activities of Urban Vision.


It was indicated that in general business was strong with a good trading environment which it was hoped would continue during 2008.


He went on to advise that no significant change was anticipated in relation to the Senior Management Team, and that currently Urban Vision had a workforce of nearly 500 employees.  He went on to report that difficulties remained with recruiting personnel for engineering posts.  Councillor Derek Antrobus said the Academy of Sustainable Communities (ASC), had similarly identified a skills gap in this particular area, which would only increase in the next few years.  He suggested that there was a need to work with the ASC to address this problem.  Dave Spencer replied that such an approach would be useful.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

158.
BUDGET EFFICIENCIES 2008/09

Dave Spencer reported that a paper was currently being prepared with a view to being submitted to the next meeting of the Forum, with regard to the following key themes in terms of budget efficiencies:-

· Urban Vision’s current commitment with regard to achieving financial savings

· Additional profit sharing arrangements above those already agreed

· Long-term evaluation of operating arrangements and associated potential for budget efficiencies


Councillor Derek Antrobus said he looked forward receipt of this report, and suggested that there would be value in it also being submitted to the relevant meetings of the City Council leading to the setting of the budget for 2008/09.

Nigel Dickens added that there was a need for the information, in the proposed report, to be shared with the City Council’s Budget Scrutiny Committee.


Bob Osborne referred to the recent KPMG survey, which identified savings around accommodation, homeworking and maintenance costs. Similarly there was a need to review the contracts in relation to the operation of the Eccles and Swinton Markets, which had been identified as not being financially viable.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

159.
URBAN VISION CAPABILITY STATEMENT

Mike Collier submitted a report outlining the Urban Vision Capability Statement.  The report indicated that Urban Vision and its partner, Capita Symonds Limited, had extensive experience of planning, designing and managing projects sustainably, as well as the preparation of sustainable planning policy documents.  In addition, there was a commitment to work closely with the City Council to ensure the effective delivery of sustainable projects, as well as advise on the appropriateness of developments, in terms of the proposed climate change strategy.

Councillor Derek Antrobus said he welcomed the statement, and suggested that it be considered in conjunction with the City Council’s supplementary planning document on Sustainable Design and Construction.  


Chris Findley referred to the work on sustainable urban drainage, which was being undertaken in tandem with United Utilities.  


Dave Jolley said a key factor in sustainability, was ensuring the continued staff development and training in terms of management skills, as well as the workforce in general.  Bill Taylor added that capacity management was also important.


Bruce Jassi said there was a need to examine how issues of long-term sustainability were addressed.  Councillor Derek Antrobus agreed that this was an important next step, and suggested that it be referred to the City Council’s Sustainability Working Group for consideration.  He concluded by suggesting that the report be circulated to all the City Council Strategic Directors, along with details of the various services provided by Urban Vision.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

160.
SUSTAINABLE CONSTRUCTION MEETING DRAFT GOVERNMENT TARGETS

Mike Collier submitted a report detailing the action required to achieve the targets which had been posed by H.M. Government, in its consultation document entitled “Draft Strategy for Sustainable Construction”.


Councillor Keith Mann said it was preferable that, rather than specific targets, improvement rates were set, in relation to particular areas of activity.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

161.
RETHINKING CONSTRUCTION

Paul Mallinder reported that a key factor arising from the partnership and changes in procurement methods was the added value it brought to the City particularly in terms of tapping into, and utilising the local workforce.  Nevertheless, value for money issues remained at the forefront of the partnerships aims.  


The Forum were advised of recent training for staff, involved with ageing contracts, in terms of procedures, and negotiation skills.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

162.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY

Paul Mallinder submitted a report containing details of the performance of Urban Vision during November, 2007, together with key improvement themes, the current targets for these and those for future years.  In addition, Gary Rearden submitted a supplementary report which detailed performance against the Planning, and Urban Vision, indicators for the same period.  

Reference was made to the industrial action taken by Royal Mail staff, and Councillor Derek Antrobus and Chris Findley paid tribute to those officers who had been responsible for minimising the effect of this, particularly in terms of Performance Indicators 109a (Percentage of Major Planning Applications Determined in 13 Weeks), 109b (Percentage of Minor Planning Applications Determined in 8 Weeks) and 109c (Percentage of Other Planning Applications Determined in 8 Weeks).


Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to Performance Indicator 99a(i) (Persons Killed or Seriously Injured as a Result of Road Traffic Accidents), and expressed concerns at the increased number of such incidents.  He said that no specific reason for the increase have been identified, and it was hoped that this was just a statistical anomaly.  

With regard to Performance Indicators 215a and 215b (Rectification of Street Lighting Faults), Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to both these targets being met, and suggested that there was a need to publicise this, in an attempt to alter the public perception, that the City Council was failing in this regard.


Councillor Keith Mann commented that in his opinion there was a need to generally improve all night time illumination in streets throughout the City.


Councillor Derek Antrobus suggested that there was a need to publicise the reduction in the number of successful tripping claims against the City Council, and issue a press release.


Congratulations were expressed with regard to the increased number of graduates and undergraduates recruited by Urban Vision, as well as the continued work through partner contractors, and the Salford Construction Partnership, in achieving additional local employment, and the training.

RESOLVED:
THAT the reports be noted.

163.
FEEDBACK OF KEY ISSUES FROM MONTHLY MONITORING MEETINGS

Rob Pickering provided details on the following key issues which had arisen from the monthly monitoring meetings:-

· Production of Urban Vision Delivery Plan 

· Completion of new design centre at Emerson House

· Core Volumes
· Customer satisfaction

· Review of Call Centre arrangements 


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

164.
GOOD NEWS ITEMS 

The Forum were advised of the following good news items:-

· Shortlisting for the LGC Awards 2008 had seen Urban Vision nominated for Planning Consultancy Team of the Year, Salford Construction Partnership for the Public/Private Partnership of the Year, together with the Partnership Award for Sustainable Communities.
· A study, undertaken in conjunction with the Manchester Business School, which had identified an increase in the number of female staff on the Urban Vision workforce.

165.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Forum would be held on Monday, 31st March, 2008, commencing at 12 noon; and that it be held at Emerson House so as to enable Members to visit the new design centre located there.




(2) THAT the following items be placed on the agenda for that meeting:-

· Review of Urban Vision Partnership Governance Framework

· Client Side Audit 

· Review of Call Centre arrangements 

· Budget Efficiencies 2008/09

· KPMG review of Council structures 

R:\status\working\admin\pmin\uvpm070108.doc

